Prayer Letter | June-July 2025
From the Hall Family in Port Elizabeth, South Africa

New Beginnings & Baptisms
We were thrilled to baptize several individuals
this month using our new baptistry at NPBC!
What a joy to see people publicly professing
their faith. We're praying—and believing—for
many more to follow in obedience this year.




This past week, Bekah and I had the privilege of witnessing the civil wedding of a sweet couple
from NPBC, Gavin and Jess Middlewick. Please keep them in prayer as they begin their journey
together; pray that God would strengthen them, protect them, grow them spiritually.

We're continuing to ask the Lord for 10 new families at NPBC in 2025. Pray with us that God
will add to His church.

Winter Break, But No Slowdown! Special Visitors from the
US.

Though school is on winter
break, the ministry hasn’t
missed a beat. Over the past few
weeks, we had both Teen Camp
and Junior Camp.

It was such a joy to see
Brayden, Olivia, and Jackson
from our church step up as
counselors and camp leaders.
Over 20 young people trusted
Christ during the week—and
one of our own teens, Siyoile
Waka, surrendered to missions!
Praise the Lord for the fruit He
is producing in these young
lives.

We as welcomed two dear friends from
my home church in the U.S.:

e Blaine Hooper, currently on
deputation to join us in Port
Elizabeth

J Victor Maciel, also a faithful
teen

Blaine preached at Junior Camp and
both guys got to see the ministry
firsthand. We also squeezed in a quick
trip to Plettenberg Bay to enjoy some
local sights and adventures.




ks

Progress at the Academy

The final staff flat on the
primary school side is now
complete—thank you to
everyone who gave to make
this happen!

Please continue to pray for:

sStaffing needs for 2026
*Student enrollment and
growth

Meanwhile, across the street at the high school property:

e A new parking lot is under construction and is expected to be completed this week

e Our container of library books has been shipped

o Library materials have been ordered, and construction will begin next week, Lord
willing

Prayer Requests

<, Please keep these upcoming events in your prayers:

e Visit from North Life Baptist Church — A group of 12 visitors arrives next week

*  Back-to-School Youth Rally — Happening on July 25 at NPBC
We are so thankful for your ongoing love, support, and prayers. The work is great, the laborers
are growing, and God is moving in Port Elizabeth.

"Except the Lord build the house, they labour in vain that build it..." —Psalm 127:1
Jeremy & Rebekah Hall
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